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From The Desk of Mrs. Nixon… 
 
 

  Our March Character focus is ñIntegrityò. Thank you for your ongoing partner-

ship as together, we inspire and empower our students to become character driven, 

life - long learners! At Tec. South, we continue to focus on the quality of Kindness! 

ñKindness matters @ Tec. South!ò This month our students have had a significant 

focus on learning more about Canadian Black history. Our students have been doing 

lots of research, participated in rich discussions, made presentations, and had an     

opportunity to learn from facilitators with Making Change, virtually. At our Parent 

Presentation entitled, ñIf Nothing Changes, Nothing Changesò, the facilitator,    

Debbie Mulder, provided parents with an opportunity to broaden their perspective on 

anti-Black racism. As a member of the Education Team with Making Change, a       

psychotherapist, a mental health advocate, and a parent with children in the system, 

Debbie shared her diverse and unique experiences to facilitate our learning, to move 

our conversations forward, and to heighten our mindfulness around anti-Black racism. 

Thank you Tec. South communityéwe are better together! 

 

Pink Shirt Day was a great opportunity for our students to discuss bullying and 

the importance of standing up against bullying, even if it means standing alone! We had 

a display in the front foyer, with a Pink Shirt that students decorated with an important 

anti-bullying message. I am proud of you Ravens! Congratulations Mrs. Sanford and 

Mrs. Arrudaôs Kindergarten class for having 100% student participation on Pink Shirt 

Day! 

 

Thank you Tec. South families for your tremendous participation in our #Ravens 

Family Fun BINGO event on the Family Day weekend! And for supporting our Pizza 

Kit fundraiser! Pizza Kits will be available again on the weekend of Sat. March 13
th
 and 

Sunday March 14
th
. I appreciate the teamwork and support of our School Council! 

 

Just a reminder that the Ministry of Education  

has moved our usual March Break to the week of  

April 12
th
 ï 16

th
, for a Spring Break! 

Sincerely, 
 
(Mrs.) Susan Nixon 
  
ñChange will not come if we wait for some other person or if we wait for some other time.  
We are the ones weôve been waiting for. We are the change that we seek.ò ð Barack Obama 

 

 



 
 

FAMILY MINDFUL ART NIGHT  
Thursday March 11 th   

6:30 ð 8:00 pm  
Learn from an Artist VIRTUALLY  

All Art Supplies Provided!  
Please RSVP to Mrs. Rosie  

lrosie@scds.on.ca  OR 905 936 -3711  

Tabitha Marshall, an artist with the South Simcoe Arts Council, will be leading us all in an 

evening of family fun as we get creative, TOGETHER! This virtual workshop is being offered 

FREE to Tec. South families, thanks to a òParents Reaching Out Grantó, from the Ministry of 

Education. ALL art materials will be provided to families, in small art packages that will be 

sent home with students. Please RSVP soon, as spaces are limited.  

   Character Attribute for the month of March 

      Integrity: We act justly and honourably in all that we do.                                 

     

More information about Character Education can be found here: 

   www.scdsb.on.ca/about/

Days of awareness and recognition taking place in March 

 

Throughout the year, there are many awareness days that focus on different causes and recognition. The Simcoe 

County District School Board has developed a list of these days as a guide for schools. Schools may participate in 

recognizing some or all of these days in various ways. This list is not exhaustive. Following are the days of aware-

ness and recognition that the SCDSB will recognize during the month of March: 

 

March 5 National Employee Appreciation Day 

March 8 International Womenôs Day 

March 14 Pi Day 

March 21 
World Down Syndrome Day 

International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination  

March 26 Earth Hour (in school) 

      

Kindergarten registration for  

September 2021 is open! 
 

Kindergarten is the beginning of a wonderful journey of learning, 

and we want your child to begin their journey in a SCDSB school! 

Do you have a child who is turning four in 2021? If so, we invite 

you to register your child for Kindergarten. To register online or for 

more  information visit: www.scdsb.on.ca/elementary/

planning_for_school/kindergarten.  

 

mailto:lrosie@scds.on.ca
file:///C:/Users/mslademorrison/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/3B3BYZ7W/www.scdsb.on.ca/about/character_education
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/elementary/planning_for_school/kindergarten
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/elementary/planning_for_school/kindergarten


Updates to the COVID-19 school screening tool and process 
 

Each day, families are asked to ensure that their child(ren) complete the COVID-19 school screening tool 

prior to coming to school. Secondary school students are required to confirm with their teacher that the 

COVID-19 school screening tool has been completed at the beginning of each day. 
 

In an effort to strengthen health and safety measures and help reduce the spread of COVID-19, the criteria 

in the provincial COVID-19 school screening tool has been updated by the Chief Medical Officer of Health. 

The updated provincial direction states that students and staff with any new or worsening symptoms of 

COVID-19 (as indicated in the screening tool), even those with only one symptom, must stay home until: 
 

Å They receive a negative COVID-19 test result; 

Å They receive an alternative diagnosis by a health care professional; or, 

Å It has been 10 days since their symptom onset and they are feeling better. 
 

In addition, all asymptomatic household contacts of symptomatic individuals are required to quarantine until 

the symptomatic household member receives a negative COVID-19 test result or receives an alternative 

diagnosis by a health care professional. 

 

The updated COVID-19 school screening tool is available on the Ontario governmentôs website 

here: https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-screening/. A printable version of the COVID-19 school screening 
tool can be found here: https://bit.ly/3uIap6V. More information is also available on the SCDSB website at 
www.scdsb.on.ca/covid-19. 

Inclement weather and bus cancellation information reminder  
 
All information regarding cancelled buses in Simcoe County is posted on the Simcoe County Student Transportation 
Consortium (SCSTC)ôs bus information website at https://simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/. Our school is in the SOUTH 
zone.  

 
When buses are cancelled, schools remain open for student learning, as in 
previous years. It is always a family decision whether or not it is safe for 
your child(ren) to leave for school under severe weather conditions. 

 
This year, please note that students who are unable to attend school due to 
bus cancellations will be able to access learning materials on the digital 
learning platform assigned by their teacher, either Desire2Learn (D2L) or 
Google Classroom. 
 
Students in the Learn@Home program will continue with regular       
programming as scheduled.  
The SCSTC and bus operators try to make the decision to cancel school buses before 6 a.m. and make 
every effort to post announcements before 7 a.m. Inclement weather cancellations are effective for the 
whole day and buses cancelled in the morning will not run at the end of the day. You can follow the      
Consortium on Twitter @SCSTC_SchoolBus for bus cancellations and other information. You can also 
subscribe to receive bus delay notifications here: https://scstc.ca/Subscriptions/Login.aspx. 

 

https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-screening/
https://bit.ly/3uIap6V
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/covid-19
https://simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/
https://twitter.com/SCSTC_SchoolBus?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://scstc.ca/Subscriptions/Login.aspx
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 The School Council Gift card fundraiser is continuing!!!!!  Please have a look at the                                           

Fundscrip site to help raise money for our little school on the hill!!  

You can purchase e-gift cards or gift cards mailed directly to you or the recipient of your 
choice! Choose from over 230 retailers for purchasing gifts, 
groceries, gas and clothes!  

https://www.fundscrip.com/support-a-group/FC3WJQ 

New Orleans Pizza Kits  

Family Friendly Pizza Kits ---- Everything you need to make a Large Pizza! 

$20.00/Large Pizza Kit delivered to your home OR pick up at New Orleans Pizza in Beeton!! 

Just call or text Chrystal (905-724-0051) to place your orders & let her knowé 

1. How many Large Pizza Kits that you are ordering 

2. Large Pepperoni or Large Double Cheese 

3. Your Address (she will confirm delivery time & date) 

4. Tec. South Family! 

5. Make payment to New Orleans Pizza 

This monthôs pizza kits delivery dates: 

Saturday, March 13th or Sunday, March 14th  

Our School Council hopes that you have some fun family time in the kitchen! 

Thank you for supporting Tec. South P.S. 

Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) to deliver first-ever student census in April 2021  

 

At the SCDSB we are committed to identifying and removing barriers within our system that impact equity, 

achievement and well-being of students, and to ensuring that all students are offered supportive, inclusive 

and respectful learning environments. To support these efforts, we must learn more about our students.  

 

In April 2021, the SCDSB will hold its first student census. The confidential SCDSB Student Census 2020-

2021 will be used to collect identity-based student data so that systemic barriers can be identified. The   

results will guide our focus on programs, supports and resources to address inequities within our system.  

Between April 1 and 30, 2021 students in Grade 7 to 12 and parents/guardians of students in Kindergarten 

to Grade 6 will be invited to participate in the SCDSB Student Census 2020-2021. To support the delivery 

of the SCDSB student census, the SCDSB is hosting information sessions in March. Details regarding the 

information sessions, including how to register, will be available on the SCDSB website.  

 

 For further information regarding the 

 SCDSB Student Census 2020-2021, 

 visit the SCDSB website or contact           

 Lisa Newton, Manager of Research 

 and Decision Support, at:   

     census@scdsb.on.ca  

  or 705-734-6363  x11731. 
 

https://www.fundscrip.com/support-a-group/FC3WJQ
mailto:census@scdsb.on.ca


Mental health and well-being          
resource hub 

 

COVID-19 has, and will, impact the mental 

health of people everywhere. Kids Help 

Phone has seen an unprecedented surge of 

young people feeling more stressed than usu-

al reaching out during this global pandemic. 

Finding accurate information and appropriate 

resources can be hard. Jack.org, School Men-

tal Health Ontario and Kids Help Phone have 

partnered to bring you all the information 

needed in one easy-to-access hub so that 

youth mental health remains top of mind, and 

our communities are able to easily access the 

education, tools, support and reliable infor-

mation they need. Please share widely with 

the young people in your life. 

Jack.org is a Canadian non-profit organization 

focused on helping youth understand how to 

take care of their mental health and look out 

for others.  

 

Nutrition and self-regulation 

 

Self-regulation is the ability to manage your own energy 

states, emotions, behaviours and attention in ways that 

are socially acceptable and help achieve positive goals 

such as learning at school, having good relationships 

and being well. Healthy eating may improve your childôs 

ability to self-regulate. 

 

Eat more: 

Plant-based foods: colourful vegetables, fruits, 

whole grains 

Healthy proteins: nuts, seeds, legumes, fish,   

seafood 

 

Eat less: 

Sugar and sodium 

Highly processed, refined foods 

 

Focus on: 

Water or milk to drink 

More than one type of food at every meal or 

snack  

Eating regularly 

Creating a calm, relaxing environment where you 

can enjoy your food and not feel rushed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District 

Health Unit 

https://jack.org/covid
https://smho-smso.ca/
https://smho-smso.ca/
https://kidshelpphone.ca/


Making ócentsô of money matters  

All students need the skills and knowledge to take responsibility for man-

aging their personal financial well-being with confidence, competence and 

a critical and compassionate awareness of the world around them. In the 

2020 math curriculum there is focus on financial literacy learning in 

Grades 1 to 8, including understanding the value and use of money over 

time, how to manage financial well-being and the value of budgeting. 
 

Students build their skills and knowledge about the value and use of money, how decisions impact  personal 

finances, as well as develop consumer and civic awareness. 
 

Students will: 

¶ Learn how to manage finances responsibly, such as creating a budget to help save enough money to buy 

something they want such as a book, toy or a video game. 

¶ Begin in to develop a greater awareness as consumers and contributors in the local and broader economic 

system. 
 

Wondering how you can support the development of your childôs financial literacy skills at home? Check out 

some of these great tips and resources! 

Tips: 

¶ Find daily, real-world opportunities to talk about money in the contexts of earning, saving, spending and  

giving.  

¶ Consider the financial habits you want to instill in your child and talk about them. 

¶ Involve your child in making decisions about purchases for household items and compare the costs of     

different items. (e.g. We need to save money to repave the driveway, so weôre going to cut down on spending. 

Do you have any ideas?)   
 

Resources:  

A Parent's Guide to Financial Literacy http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/parents/financial_guide.html 
Peter Pig's Money Counter https://practicalmoneyskills.ca/games/peterpigs/ 
Help Your Kids Understand Money: A Parentôs Guide http://www.themint.org/parents/parenting-guide.html 

Enjoy the great outdoors 

Breathe in some fresh winter air as       

you explore your local trails, parks and       

toboggan hills or 

have a family  

snowman-building 

contest to see who 

can make the most 

creative snow       

sculpture! 

Get creative with indoor 

games 

If itôs too cold to explore the  out-

doors, thereôs plenty of fun indoor 

activities that use common items 

from around the house. Try   

playing a game of óbedsheet   

parachuteô – grab a twin-sized or 

smaller bedsheet or blanket to 

make a DIY parachute. Then get 

the kids (or even you!) to hold 

onto each end of the bedsheet 

and work together to try to shake 

a small stuffed animal or ball off 

the parachute! 

Lead your family in a group 

workout 

When 

youôre     

active with 

your kids, it 

sends them an important        

message about healthy living.   

Try leading your family in a group 

workout from the comfort of your 

home. If youôre looking for ideas 

and inspiration for  family-friendly 

workouts, visit YMCA at Home 

where you can find activities for all 

ages and fitness levels. Once you 

learn the basic movements of the 

workout, gather your family and 

exercise together. Itôs always 

more fun to exercise with a buddy! 

Screen-free activities to keep kids 

active 

Finding ways to break up your daily 

schedule with active play will pay off in 

the long term, and encourages creative 

thinking, problem solving and so much 

more. Here are some ideas for screen-

free activities to keep kids active while 

http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/parents/financial_guide.html
https://practicalmoneyskills.ca/games/peterpigs/
http://www.themint.org/parents/parenting-guide.html
https://www.ymcahome.ca


 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 

 

2 

 

 

 

3 4 5 6 

7 8 

7-School Council  

 

 

9 Pizza Orders 

for March 13th or 

14th delivery  

10 11Mindful Art 

Night 6:30 ñ8 

12 13 

Pizza delivery day  

14  15 16 17 

 

18 19 

Wacky Sock Day 

20 

 

21 

 

22 23 24 25 26 

 

27 

 

28 

 

29 

Pizza Orders for 

April  

30 31    

March 2021  


